

Algonquin Tinker GenCo 354 Davis Road, Suite 100, Oakville, ON L6J 2X1 Tel: 905-465-4500

Feb. 21, 2017

Ms. Sheri Young
Secretary of the Board
National Energy Board
444 Seventh Ave SW
Calgary, AB T2P 0X8
Email: sheri.young@neb-one.gc.ca

RE: Electricity Reliability Standard General Order MO-036-2012

Dear Ms. Young:

In accordance with the annual filing requirements to the Board relating to the above subject Algonquin Tinker GenCo hereby submit the following:

- 1) Algonquin Tinker GenCo continues to comply with all respects of the reliability practices and requirements that best conform to the NERC Standards for the two 69KV Transmission Lines that form the International Power Lines subject to the Order.
- Algonquin Tinker GenCo have reviewed the practices and procedures reported and outlined in the May 27, 2015 letter submission to the Board and now report all of the practices and procedures have continued in place through 2016, for each of the VIII requirements as submitted under letter dated May 27, 2015 (modified copy attached) indicating a change in communications medium highlighted in Section III and a modification of the switching procedure protocol sequence highlighted in Section V.

Algonquin Tinker GenCo are requesting the Board accept this submission as the required response to inform the Board that the reliability practices and procedures continued in place during 2016 allowing for compliance with the reliability standards of Order MO-036-2012.

Should additional information be required please contact me at (905) 465-6719 or via email at Laura.jehn@algonquinpower.com.

Sincerely,

Laura Jehn

VP, Asset Management

LauraJehn